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25 March 2009

(Suva, 25 March 2009) The United Nations Committee that monitors compliance with the U.N. civil and political rights treaty is currently reviewing Australia’s human rights record under the treaty, according to the Regional Office for the Pacific of the United Nations Office of the High Commissioner for Human Rights (OHCHR).

The bulk of the review took place on 23 and 24 March in New York. The Human Rights Committee that is responsible for monitoring compliance with the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights was considering the fifth periodic report of Australia. Australia will submit further information to the Committee on 26 March. 
The Committee is expected to make public its concluding observations, including a set of recommendations to Australia on how to improve its compliance with the Covenant on 2 or 3 April.
The Australian delegation is headed by Ambassador Andrew Goledzinowski and included five other government officials. Non-government organizations, including Amnesty International, the Human Rights Law Resource Centre and other legal rights groups, had submitted information on Australia’s compliance with its obligations prior to the review. 

Issues discussed during the session included Australia’s duty to incorporate its human rights obligations into national law, discrimination and disadvantage of indigenous peoples, immigration laws, anti-terror measures, domestic violence and Australia’s National Human Rights Consultation on options to improve human rights protections. 

Following is a link with more comprehensive information on the first day of the session from the U.N.’s Department of Public Information in New York: http://www.un.org/News/Press/docs/2009/hrct706.doc.htm
For further information, please contact Ms Matilda Bogner, Regional Representative of OHCHR for the Pacific, Suva Fiji, +679 999 1641 or (mobile) +679 999 1641
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